
 

 

 

Medicaid Handbook Transmittal Letter (MHTL) No. 3334-20-05 

 

TO:  Eligible Providers of Medicaid Services 

 Chief Executive Officers, Managed Care Plans (MCPs) 

  

FROM: Maureen M. Corcoran, Director 

SUBJECT:  Provider Revalidation Waiver 

Summary 

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Ohio Department of Medicaid (ODM) requested increased 

flexibility from the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS). ODM was granted approval for 

multiple flexibilities from federal requirements in accordance with section 1135 of the Social Security Act. 

One of these flexibilities, was a waiver of provider agreement revalidation requirements for the duration of the 

public health emergency (PHE). While the PHE is in effect nationwide, providers who are enrolled by ODM 

and have a revalidation date during this period will not be required to complete the revalidation process. 

Provider agreements of those impacted will be extended and revalidations will resume once the PHE has been 

lifted by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. For providers who may be impacted, there is no 

required action at this time. 

Access to Rules and Related Material 

The main Ohio Department of Medicaid (ODM) web page includes links to valuable information about its 

services, programs, and rules; the address is http://www.medicaid.ohio.gov 

Additional Information 

Questions pertaining to this letter should be addressed to: 

Ohio Department of Medicaid 

Bureau of Provider Services 

P.O. Box 1461 

Columbus, OH  43216-1461 

Telephone (800) 686-1516 

 

http://www.medicaid.ohio.gov/

